
 
October 12, 2020 

 
Dear Seaford Community, 
 
We understand community concerns regarding the individual who yelled profanities at our students on 
September 22, 2020, and subsequently threatened children in the neighborhood. Over the last several days, we 
have taken steps to enhance the security. 
 
On Friday, October 9, 2020, our security guard delivered and confirmed receipt of a No Trespassing Notice to 
this individual.  The District has been working collaboratively with the Seventh Precinct.  Our District Security 
Coordinator was told that all patrol officers have a picture of the individual as well as the no trespassing 
notice.  Should this individual enter any of our campuses, such person would be arrested immediately. 
 
In addition, we have assigned an additional guard to patrol the Harbor Elementary School.   Please know that 
nearly all of our security guards have law enforcement backgrounds, some of whom are retired from the 
NCPD.  Also, in an abundance of caution, we will be conducting physical education classes and recess inside this 
week.  Teachers will take students to the courtyard which can only be accessed from within the school.  
 
The Seaford School District continues to prioritize the safety of our students, faculty and staff.  Our school 
district attorneys are apprised of this matter and will be assisting us with monitoring any legal proceedings 
regarding this situation.  As more information is learned, I will send another update to the 
community.  Together, we will keep Seaford safe and strong. 
 
Yours in Seaford Pride,  
 

Adele V. Pecora 
 Adele V. Pecora, Ed.D.  
Superintendent of Schools 
 
 


